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IRS Says Bitcoin is Considered Property,
Not Currency
The question has lingered for about two years, but the IRS has �nally decided how to
treat Bitcoins and other virtual currencies when it comes to taxes.
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The question has lingered for about two years, but the IRS has �nally decided how to
treat bitcoin and other virtual currencies when it comes to taxes.

Recent news about people increasingly turning to the internet-based funds has
garnered some attention. Whether to avoid taxes or because they see the currencies
as more solid than the dollar and other nation-based currencies, people from all
walks of life have been increasingly at least trying them. For instance, a police chief
in Kentucky recently asked for his salary to be paid in bitcoin.

The Internal Revenue Service has �nally issued a notice providing answers to
frequently asked questions (FAQs) on virtual currency, such as bitcoin. These FAQs
provide basic information on the U.S. federal tax implications of transactions in, or
transactions that use, virtual currency.

In some environments, virtual currency operates like “real” currency — i.e., the coin
and paper money of the United States or of any other country that is designated as
legal tender, circulates, and is customarily used and accepted as a medium of
exchange in the country of issuance — but it does not have legal tender status in any
jurisdiction.

The notice provides that virtual currency is treated as property for U.S. federal tax
purposes.  General tax principles that apply to property transactions apply to
transactions using virtual currency.  Among other things, this means that:

Wages paid to employees using virtual currency are taxable to the employee, must
be reported by an employer on a Form W-2, and are subject to federal income tax
withholding and payroll taxes.
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Payments using virtual currency made to independent contractors and other
service providers are taxable and self-employment tax rules generally apply.
 Normally, payers must issue Form 1099.
The character of gain or loss from the sale or exchange of virtual currency depends
on whether the virtual currency is a capital asset in the hands of the taxpayer.
A payment made using virtual currency is subject to information reporting to the
same extent as any other payment made in property. 

Further details, including a set of 16 questions and answers, are in Notice 2014-21,
posted today on IRS.gov.

Accounting  • Income Tax  • IRS  • Taxes

CPA Practice Advisor is registered with the National Association of State Boards of Accountancy
(NASBA) as a sponsor of continuing professional education on the National Registry of CPE
Sponsors.

© 2024 Firmworks, LLC. All rights reserved

Hello. It looks like you’re using an ad blocker that may prevent our website from
working properly. To receive the best experience possible, please make sure any blockers
are switched off and refresh the page.

If you have any questions or need help you can email us

http://www.irs.gov/pub/irs-drop/n-14-21.pdf
https://www.cpapracticeadvisor.com/section/accounting/
https://www.cpapracticeadvisor.com/section/income-tax/
https://www.cpapracticeadvisor.com/section/irs/
https://www.cpapracticeadvisor.com/section/taxes/
mailto:info@cpapracticeadvisor.com

